

MINUTES

SOUTHERN CROSS CATHOLIC COLLEGE PARENTS AND FRIENDS COMMITTEE

10th May 2022

Meeting opened at 7:05pm

1. PRESENT

Nat McCall, Tony Earwaker, Greg Cameron, Veronica Horn, Peta Salter, Sally Harman, Angela Donohoe

APOLOGIES

Julie Carey, Andrea Camilleri

PRAYER

Lead - Greg

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Moved by Tony and seconded by Sally
Minutes carried as a true and accurate record of the meeting

3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Fundraising Opportunities

- Family Photos
 - Lauren Jean in business
 - Weekend 30/31 July 2022 proposed
 - Need a minimum of 35 people
 - Extra photos cost \$70
 - Every booking will get a 8 x 10 photo
 - P & F gets \$20.00 from each photo
 - Providing christmas props was discussed
 - Photos would be received in term 4 in time for christmas
- Book Week with Hot Chocolate
 - Peta is applying for grant with this idea - grant up to \$2,500
 - Cath Ed have a grant that Belinda the librarian can apply for - up to \$1,200.00
 - Maybe get an author in to read to the kids
 - Maybe use the grant to get a book for each child to take home
 - Other ideas to use the grant money for if we receive grant.
 - Lanterns to lead the way to the library
 - Have different books for each year level

<p>School Street Library</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Peta to get costings in case we don't get the grant
<p>Riverwalk Update</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Originally we were changing to a slime run. - Teachers wanted to keep Riverwalk - so we are running both with Legacy - This will be the last year for Riverwalk - Teachers have been asked for ideas for next year <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Variety concert Fete Feast Day Slime Run on the weekend so all parents could come - \$1 per child would be donated to legacy. <i>Angela motioned to donate \$1,413.00 to legacy from fundraising. Seconded by Tracey. All present in favour</i> - Greg let us know that part of the pathway near the river at Sheriff Park is blocked off so we need to change the map - King and Queen have changed from two laps of the river to 1. They are only running 6kms.
<p>Other opportunities</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Fundraising: More info to come about Calendars at next meeting

4. REPORTS

- President's Report - was tabled by Tony and is attached to the official record of the Minutes.
- Principal's Report - was tabled and is attached to the official record of the Minutes.
- Treasurer's Report - was tabled and is attached to the official record of the Minutes.

****Any extra information or discussion based around the reports above will be found in the "other" section below***

5. INWARDS / OUTWARDS CORRESPONDENCE

<p>Emails</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Riverwalk Emails • Fiona - request pre loved uniform shop volunteers to get voucher – Get acknowledgment in the newsletter - helped under privileged kids to get uniforms. Greg said that they will be acknowledged at feast day • Put date for next meeting in newsletter/what's on • Tamara Korn – Instrumental Leader

- Students are heading to Brisbane QLD Catholic Music Festival – asking for donation from P & F. - 11th to the 14th August. Will go back to Tamara asking for more information on a proposal for how we can support them.
- Flying minute to donate \$500.00 to Caritas to children effected in the Ukraine.
11 members were emailed and all were in favour.

6. GENERAL BUSINESS

- Car parking
 - The school and P & F have sent a letter to council asking them to decrease the speed limit on Gartrell Drive and to also put in a bike path. – This was rejected by the council
 - Asked to have dual exit as well and this was rejected by the council
 - Council have told the school that they need to plant more trees in our school car park before they will do anything
 - Sally to make contact with our local councillor Suzie Batkovic
- Mother's Day Stall made around \$3,600 so a small profit was made
- Pre Loved Uniform Shop
 - Rianne is leaving and Nat will finish up at the end of the year.
 - An operational manual has been done up
 - Create a working group
 - Asking CCC's to assist/put in the What's on asking for volunteers
 - Day can be changed to run the shop
 - Do off the couch to show parents how it is run
 - Can we use the square device
 - Listing Q's and A's on the website
- Mother's Day Function only 24 tickets left
- Father's Day Function
 - Brewery - \$50 package for 3 hours drinks - \$70 to include food.
 - Motion to spend to be done at next meeting
 - 3rd of September proposed date

Other:

- There was a variance in the amount that was spent at the father's day function to what is in our reports. Variance to be asked about before our next meeting.

Next Meeting – 14th June 2022

Meeting Closed: Closed 8:46pm

College Principal: _____

P&F President: _____